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TOWN OF 

TABER 

 
 
 
 

 
  

  A G E N D A 
 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE SUBDIVISION AUTHORITY OF THE TOWN OF TABER, TO BE 
HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, ADMINISTRATION BUILDING, ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 
9, 2018 AT 3:30 PM, IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR 
MEETING OF COUNCIL AT 3:30 PM. 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
MOTION 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

2. ADOPTION OF AGENDA   X 
 

3. SUBDIVISION APPLICATION(S) 
 

ITEM No. 3.1. Subdivision TT 18-0-006 50th Street      X 

 

4. CLOSE OF MEETING X 
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Subdivision Authority Request for Decision 

Meeting Date: October 9, 2018 

Subject:  Subdivision TT 18-0-006 50th Street 

Recommendation: That the Subdivision Authority approves Subdivision Application TT 18-0-006 
Lots 23-25 inclusive, Block 44, Plan 266 JK & Lot 46, Block 44, Plan 881 1336 
within S.W. ¼ Sec. 5, Twp. 10, Rge. 16, W4M with the following conditions: 

1. That approval shall apply to tentative subdivision plan Surveyor’s file 
number H33018T within SW ¼ Sec. 5, Twp. 10, Rge. 16 W4M, 

2. That pursuant to Section 654(1)(d) of the Municipal Government Act, 
all outstanding property taxes shall be paid to the Town of Taber prior 
to endorsement, 

3. Easements and/or rights of way shall be registered against the land for 
the provision of storm, drainage, gas, power and other utilities as 
required, 

4. The subdivision plan shall be registered in a manner satisfactory to the 
Land Titles Office,  

5. The developer shall be responsible for keeping the development area 
in a neat and tidy fashion, particularly, as it pertains to blowing debris 
and weeds during development of the subdivision. 

Background:  

At the August 20, 2018 regular meeting of Council RES. 410/208 was passed 
“MOVED by Councillor Firth that…. Council directs administration to begin the 
process of subdivision of the church lands and consolidation of all three 
purchased parcels, as well as the creation of a Direct Control Land Use District 
to provide for an Emergency Services Building to be developed on the 
lands;…” 

Administration has prepared the attached subdivision plan and has circulated 
to adjacent landowners.  As there was an error in the letter that went to those 
landowners, Administration recirculated the letter to ensure sufficient time was 
given for review and comment and to ensure requirements of the Municipal 
Government Act were met.  The circulation period is now closed, the 
Subdivision has been reviewed by Municipal Planning Commission at a special 
meeting on September 25, 2017 and recommended to the Subdivision 
Authority for approval. 

Several neighbors have responded with their concerns for public record, these 
are attached and total 12.  Letters of support from the neighborhood are also 
included, 9 in total. With an additional letter of support from a local builder.   35 
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adjacent landowners were circulated in total.  

Concerns were identified regarding the location of an emergency services 
building in a residential neighborhood, proximity to school zones, traffic 
increase, noise from sirens, general operation and construction, height of the 
building in proximity to residences, devaluation of property and general 
concerns relating to the need for a new firehall, use of tax dollars and 
questions in interpreting the High Intensity Residential Fire requirements. 

After the initial circulation was sent out, Administration also sent an invitation 
directly to those residents that had been circulated to a “Coffee and 
Conversation” session at the current Fire Hall on September 17, 2018 at 6 pm.  
The session gave Administration the opportunity to discuss openly with the 
neighbors their concerns with the project.  While some of the items were 
unable to be resolved, several good solutions came out of the discussion that 
could be used during the design and construction stage to reduce some of the 
impacts.  For example, paving of the lanes adjacent to the building will 
hopefully alleviate some of the noise concerns, trees could be planted along 
the east side to provide a visual buffer for homeowners if there is room to 
accommodate.  Operational guidelines can be put in place to assist with 
reduction in conflicts with pedestrians and vehicles and to reduce noise and 
lighting impacts during both day and night calls.   

This final amended tentative plan reflects actual surveyed site conditions as of 
September 25, 2018. 

A delegation of concerned citizens attended the September 24, 2018 Council 
meeting to express their particular concerns and appeal to Council regarding 
the location.  Mr. Dave Witwer also attended the Municipal Planning 
Commission meeting on September 25 as a delegation. 

A public hearing regarding the Direct Control 4 Bylaw will be held October 9, 
2018.  Many thoughts have been expressed and taken into consideration by 
Council and Administration. 

Approval of this subdivision is one of the processes that must be completed in 
order for Council to be able to proceed with any decision regarding this 
location for an Emergency Services Building.   

Legislation / Authority: Bylaw 10-2018 Part 3(17)(b) 

Strategic Plan Alignment: 

Develop Community & Promote Growth: Promote expansion of the variety of 
housing options in Taber; Review Town policies and regulations that pertain to 
development 

Enhance Sense of Community: Continue the growth of Taber as a healthy and 
safe community. 
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Financial Implication: 
The costs of creating legal surveyed plan and advertising.   

Service Level / Staff 
Resource Implication: 

Administration’s time is required to process the subdivision application, 
advertise and circulate to neighbors and meet with the adjacent landowners.   

Justification: 
Approving this subdivision will allow this project to move forward and complete 
the process that Council has directed Administration to accomplish. 

Alternative(s): 

That the Subdivision Authority approves Subdivision Application TT 18-0-006, 
Lots 23-25 inclusive, Block 44, Plan 266 JK and Lot 46, Block 44, Plan 881 
1336 within S.W. ¼ Sec. 5, Twp. 10, Rge. 16, W4M with amendments to the 
conditions. 

That the Subdivision Authority does not approve Subdivision Application TT 
18-0-006, Lots 23-25 inclusive, Block 44, Plan 266 JK and Lot 46, Block 44, 
Plan 881 1336 within S.W. ¼ Sec. 5, Twp. 10, Rge. 16, W4M with reasons. 

 

 

Attachment(s): 
Subdivision Application 

Subdivision Plan September 25_2018 

Atkin Support 

Charlton Opposed 

Clark Support 

Collett Opposed 

Farough Support 

Fehr Opposed 

Florchinger (Burton) Support 

Grey Opposed 

Hacking Opposed 

Hill Opposed 
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Jocky Support 

Kunz Support 

Lester Opposed 

McKay Opposed 

Munn Opposed 

Pepneck Opposed 

Rutherford Support 

Span Opposed 

Swarbrick Support 

Witwer Opposed 

Zimmer Support 

Willowcrest Construction - support 
 

 

 

APPROVALS: 

Originated By:  Phyllis Monks 

Chief Administrative Officer 

(CAO) or Designate:  

 

 

 

 







ALBERTA

SUBDIVISION AUTHORITY

CLIENT:

DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY:

TOWN OF TABER

TOWN OF TABER

SURVEYOR: MICHAEL A. THOMPSON, ALSFILE: ______ ______

TOWN OF TABER

TENTATIVE PLAN

P 254

TH HALMA
THOMPSON

LAND SURVEYS LTD.



James Atkin 

  

 

 

 

To whom it may concern 

 

Dear Sir/Ma-am 

 I am a resident of Taber and have been for one year.  In this very short time I have come to 
know a few people that have genuinely needed a Fire Department that are more adequately suited to 
serving the town’s needs.  It is a common sight  to see residents of Taber driving around with Fire 
Department number plates or stickers on their vehicles.  Those vehicles are never seen speeding or 
rushing anywhere.  I have personally driven the route from my house in the centre of town to the 
current fire hall. It takes about 4 minutes.  It stands to reason that the time it would take for a fire 
fighter in the centre of town to get to the hall and respond to his/her own neighbour would sit at a 
minimum of about 10-12 minutes.  I don’t expect that most people have needed Emergency Services, or 
know of a person that has needed it.  But for those people in this town that have needed the hall, I’m 
sure they are very well aware of how much of an agonising wait it can be before a fire truck or 
ambulance is at their front doors to begin their critical work. 

 I have never seen a Fire Department vehicle driving around town in an unsafe manner. They 
stop at intersections like you and I would when it makes more sense that they blow the lights and save 
lives.  I have lived in close proximity to fire departments before I moved to Taber. I would like to bet that 
speeding fines handed out, and general crime is lowered in those areas.  Fire Fighters are people that 
the public trusts to look after almost all of their needs, I’d wager that school areas would be much safer 
just having the presence of a fire truck nearby.  Just think of how fast a fire truck or ambulance could 
respond to your child’s school if his or her friend began to choke on some candy!  

 So far this town has been fairly lucky with the types of calls. How long can that luck hold out.  I 
can see no reason for a parent in this family-based community of Taber to hinder the production of a 
new fire hall significantly closer to their own home.  To hinder the production of a new hall is effectively 
to put a price on your own home, friend, family member or child of the community.   

 I truly hope that this town continues to provide the excellent care that they have always done.  

I am exceedingly proud of all of the Emergency services men and women that watch over you and I.  
While the rest of us are sleeping at night, the fire fighters of this town are ever ready to help us out.  Our 
children know many of the fire fighters and medics here in Taber. 

 If moving the Town of Taber Fire Department saves just one life, then the residents of the town 
have chosen wisely.  If one life is lost needlessly because the move was hindered, then shame. 



Thank you to the Town of Taber for considering the hall move. Thank you to the fire, ambulance 
and police services for their amazing work and for all that they contribute to the community. 

 

Kind regards 

James Atkin  
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Young, Ben

From: Brittany Clark 
Sent: September 13, 2018 12:08 PM
To: Monks, Phyllis
Subject: Support of new emergency medical services building

Good morning Phyllis, below is my letter of support regarding the new Emergency Medical Services building. 
I am unable to attend in person on September 24th, as I am working that day, but would like to show my 
support.  
 
 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
I am writing this letter in absolute support of the new Taber Emergency Medical Services/Fire department 
building. 
 
 I am a resident of Taber living within a stones throw of where the new building will be. In fact, we will share a 
back alley.  
 
As someone who works in the medical field, and as someone who has children and loved ones who potentially 
may need this service, I can’t seem to understand a single legitimate reason or argument that people can have 
against a service like this, being places closer to the centre of town and closer to the people it serves. 
 
The Town of Taber Fire department are often seen around the community helping out at schools, retirement 
facilities and community events. I have yet to meet a member who isn’t ready to jump in and help out a 
stranger, behave in a respectful and friendly manner or act at all less than professional.  
 
As someone who has small children who often run along that same back alley, I would much rather have my 
children growing up learning about fire and medical safety, learning how to behave safely around big trucks 
and to learn to love and trust our hometown heroes than to fear them and to have no knowledge of how to act 
around them them because they’re tucked away on the edge of town where no one sees them.  
 
I understand people are concerned with the potential for an increase in noise. I can count on one hand the times 
I have heard a siren coming specifically from the Town of Taber Fire trucks. I have been surprised many nights 
when I have woken up to settle a child and noticed red lights across the street or on the corner, never having 
known they were there, because lights don’t make a sound.  
 
I have had many experiences in the medical world where lives were needlessly lost, often children, because it 
took too long for help to arrive. As a nurse, mother and community minded person, I can’t find a single 
adequate reason for the new building to not be in my very own back yard. In fact, I look forward to having the 
presence of highly trained professionals closer by onencourage a safer and more positive environment than we 
currently have. Not just for myself, but for my family, my friends and for my fellow stranger who may find 
themselves in trouble.  
 
 
Please don’t take from the resident of Town of Taber what it’s people truly needs.  
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Sincerely,  
 
Britt Clark 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 
 

This message and any attached documents are only for the use of the intended recipient(s), are confidential and may contain privileged information. Any 
unauthorized review, use, retransmission, or other disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender 
immediately, and then delete the original message. Thank you. 



 



 

September 17, 2018 

 

Phyllis Monks 

A-4900 50th Street 

Taber, Alberta T1G 1T1 

 

I have lived in the Town of Taber since 1999 and purchased my first house in 2010 

between St. Mary's School and Dr. Hamman School on 55 Avenue. It wasn't until 2011 

that I figured out where the Taber Fire Hall is currently. That is a long time to be 

unnoticed as an essential service in town especially considering its volunteers that 

have been going above and beyond to support and grow the Community of Taber for 

many years.  

I have since married and our family has grown to include two young children. Our hope 

is to continue to live and work within the Town of Taber. It gives us comfort to see that 

we have a forward thinking council and community that is considerate of the safety 

and future of this town.  We can see that this move could continue to facilitate growth 

and development for Taber.  

My family and I are in support of the new fire hall location and are hoping that the 

town continues with the plan to relocate the fire hall along 50 Street. This location 

would serve  as a great reminder of fire safety as we go about our daily activities and 

provide us with quite the sense of security knowing that there would be a Fire Hall 

close to our home and the schools where we plan to send our kids.  

 

Thank you, 

 

 

Jesse Farough 

 





From: Heidi Florchinger
To: Monks, Phyllis
Subject: Proposed Fire Hall
Date: September 12, 2018 12:23:38 PM

Good Afternoon Phyllis,

As per our conversation this morning, I am sending this email to convey my total support of
the building and location of the new Fire Hall.  Personally, I feel this is an amazing idea.  How
fortunate are we in this area of town to be chosen to be the neighbours of such a vital service.

I understand some citizens have their misgivings and if I may, I would like to try to provide a
different point of view.  One concern I have heard is the increased noise and traffic.  Being so
close to 50th, I can honestly say the noise and "rifraf" has gotten increasingly worse over the
years.  As far as I am concerned, the sounds and traffic that will come from this new
development will be productive and life saving.  It will likely dissuade the other, less
imperative ruckus. 

Another conern is one's propery value.  If a person does their research, they learn that their
property value does not diminish with the proximity of the hall.   We are a small town and
thankfully we do not have 100s of calls in a day.  A homeowner would actually find some nice
discounts on their fire insurance, truth be told.  And if a call is made to 911, the knowledge
they are so close in town when every minute counts is critical beyond words.  

The volunteer fire fighters and EMS are an integral part of our community.  They participate in
every community function; they conduct themselves with professionalism and are incredibly
respectful.  Considering what services they provide and what they have to go through to do
so, I have the utmost esteem for each and everyone of them.  What great neighbours they
would be. 

In my personal opinion, when someone calls 911, they expect help to come immediately. 
They expect the Town of Taber to provide the best possible Emergency Services facility for this
community.  How can this be accomplished if people are not willing to give our Emergency
Response Team a home?

I am one resident of the Town of Taber who applauds this proposal wholeheartedly.

Sincerely,

Heidi Florchinger (Burton)













September 16, 2018 

 

Phyllis Monks 

Director of Planning & Economic Development 

Town of Taber 

A-4900-50th Street 

Taber, AB  T1G 1T1 

 

 

Ms. Monks, 

 

I am writing this letter in support of the firehall moving to a more central location within the Town of 

Taber. 

 

I both reside and am employed within the Town of Taber limits and as such I recognize that there is 

continual growth and development occurring.  As a result, I feel it is important to look ahead, plan, and 

make changes that will grow with these new developments.  One of these changes that I feel is 

imperative is moving the firehall to a more central location. 

 

I believe that this move is positive for both the safety of the community, as it will allow for faster 

response times and also for future growth.       

 

I understand that there is hesitation from people to have the firehall within close proximity to their 

homes.  What we as community members need to keep in mind is that when requiring the services of 

the fire department the closer the firehall is to you, the response time that they are able to provide 

would be faster.  This in itself helps create a safer place to live.  Unfortunately for most it takes needing 

the response of the fire department to realize this.  I for one appreciate that the Town recognizes the 

need for this move and is willing to make it to keep myself and my family and my community safer. 

 

Again, I am in full support of moving the firehall to a more central location within the Town of Taber. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Janna Kunz 

Town of Taber Resident 
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Monks, Phyllis

From: kimberly rutherford 
Sent: September 14, 2018 11:32 AM
To: Monks, Phyllis
Subject: Steve Swarbrick and New Fire Hall

Hello my name is Kimberly Rutherford, my husband is Jim Cowie.    
We just moved from Edmonton to live in Taber near family and away from the cities rat race. 
It is nice to own our own home.  Taber is very friendly and helpful. 
I met Steve at the local camera store, after chatting, he came over and installed our alarms .  Thank Steve!!! 
I would appreciate a fire hall in our neighborhood, I know response time in Taber is better than Calgary and 
Edmonton but seconds can count.  I have lived next to fire halls and find them quiet and clean.  The train is 
noisier! 
I hope a great building is found for the new fire hall. 
Thanks, 
Kimberly Rutherford 
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Monks, Phyllis

From: Daphne Zimmer 
Sent: September 14, 2018 12:49 PM
To: Monks, Phyllis
Subject: New fire hall

I am in favour of the new fire hall being on 50st! It is definitely a more central location and easier and quicker to get to 
and out of for a call! It makes total sense to have it in a more central location! I live just a block and half away from the 
location of topic! I am not concerned about blaring sirens or other traffic or noise to do with it! Our TABER fire 
department is pretty considerate of the home owners! Thanks for listening!  
Daphne Zimmer 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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